
MINUTES OF THE GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEEE 
HELD ON MONDAY 24 SEPTEMBER 2018 

PRESENT:  The Town Mayor, Councillor Pam Dowson, in the Chair; 
       The Deputy Mayor, Councillor Stewart Fletcher 
                    Councillors:  Ian Brown, Maureen Fenton, Kerry Fletcher, Mark French,  

      Mary Robinson, Allan Knox, Sue Knox, Mary Robinson,   
      Cathy Holmes, Town Clerk 

 
33.18        APOLOGIES 
                  Apologies for absence, together with a reason, had been received from 

    Councillor Paul Robinson. 
                     
34.18       PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
                 There was no public participation.  
 
35.18       DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
    There were no declarations of interest. 
       
36.18       MINUTES 
                 The Minutes of the General Purposes Committee meeting held on 16 July 2018 were  
                 proposed and seconded as a correct record and duly signed by the Chairman.  

 
37.18      PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

  Consideration was given to planning applications received for weeks ended 07, 14 and 21      
September 2018 

                            
                 RESOLVED: 

    (1)   That no objections be raised to the following applications :-  
                     3/2018/0323, 0771, 0773, 0775, 0779, 0803 
 
(2) That Ribble Valley Borough Council be informed that the Town Council has concerns 

regarding application 3/2018/0816 in that the proposed development would change the 

uninterrupted roof line of the street scene on Castle View. 

 
38.18 REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 2018 
 
 The Town Clerk advised that a proposed order of events for Remembrance Sunday had 

been drafted, in conjunction with the Rev Andy Froud and communicated to other 
Clitheroe churches and the British Legion.  It was suggested that an invitation to 
Remembrance Day events be extended to the Clitheroe Mosque and Clitheroe Community 
Church,  if not already invited.   
 
 

39.18    ACCOUNT BALANCES AND ACCOUNTS PAID AUGUST 2018 AND SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

The Town Clerk submitted details of the accounts paid to date in August and September 
2018 for  approval. 

 
                 RESOLVED:  



 
                 THAT the accounts paid in August 2018 and September 2018 (to date) be approved. 
 
40.18     PARISH LENGTHSMAN’S REPORTS 
 

The Parish Lengthsman’s General Report, Play Areas Report and Allotments’ Report for  
August 2018 were considered.   

 
The Town Clerk confirmed that the Hayhurst St fence had been repaired by sub-
contractors of S B Tippers Ltd who appeared to have done a good job.   
 
The Town Clerk agreed to obtain a quote for replacement of the slide platform which was 
in poor condition and had appeared on the reports for several months.   

 
   The meeting finished at 7.40pm   
 
                                                                        Signed …………………………….. 
                                                                          
                                                                        Chairman        
     
             
                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


